Biogaian Meeting Minutes

August 14, 2018

Present: Mary, Helen, Anita, Hayra, Misty Dawn, Jacob, Brian, Laura, Douglas, 
County Inspection of Water Retention System
We passed the inspection. Our inspector, Jody, said that everything looked great. Things that helped us be successful were; doing some work throughout the year so it isn’t a huge, overwhelming amount of work at the end. Utilizing the goats. Using some paid labor (Thank you Ian, Harmondo and Jacob!). Having a very successful Harambe day to finish up and remove the goat poop from the “Lake” (thank you Helen for taking leadership on this work while Laura was ill). Special thanks to Brian for removing all of the rocks in front of the “Lucy” drain and cleaning out the debris. We had never been asked to do that before and Brian just stepped up and took care of it! Laura now knows all of the pieces of the puzzle and would love to give a tour to anyone who might be interested
Plant Sale clean - up
It was pointed out that the Festival of the Earth plant sale was last May. It is now mid August and the clean - up has yet to be completed. Concern was raised that people need to take responsibility for following through until a task is complete, and to do so in a timely manner. Misty Dawn will speak to Sylvan about finishing up.
Wood Piles
There are several wood piles in the south orchard area. The plan is to consolidate the piles, cut the branches into proper faggot lengths ( perhaps in a bin to hold them) and have one pile near the end of the Life Song Parking lot. After Fall pruning and general fall clean - up, We will rent a large chipper to do the chipping in March or April. It was expressed that the south orchard area is beginning to look like a dumping ground.

Mary has been putting her pruned branches along lost lake road near the burritos with the intention that it would be easy for a chipper to be used right at the road. Douglas gave some historical insight by reminding us that it’s great to want to keep the chips (and we can) but that even a very,very large pile of branches provides a very small pile of chips when all is said and done.
Once again, in the course of this discussion, we stumbled upon the topic of brush. It is important to distinguish between brush piles and branches for chipping. Put what can go into the compost. No new plan was hatched to deal with brush piles
Intern report
Intern numbers have been dwindling. Right now we have Larry, Selina (here until the end of Sept.), Misty Dawn and Harmondo. Next week we will will have a new intern. His name is Ian and he will be staying in the cottage with Harmondo. He will be staying until Oct. 15 (the official end of the intern program for 2018) He needs an airport pick up  at 5:30 PM on Monday. Anita reported that she has had a few more inquiries and is awaiting the return of  applications
Garden report.
Anita reported that the plan for the new irrigation system at Life Song Commons has been approved by the LLC! The design and installation will be a collaborative effort with 21 Acres. There will be a workshop format and she hopes to have folks from Permaculture Woodinville, the Greater Neighborhood community, interns and Piglets and hopefully others involved. The installation will begin at the beginning of the Fall.
The Songaia garden has had lots of problems with the water/irrigation system this year.

Anita noted that this has been a year of “observation” for her and all that she has learned will go in to planning for next year.
Piazza Report 
It’s happening in the new gathering space! Brian has been building the base for the new countertops. He is stabilizing the morterred concrete, blocks by adding rebar and filling the insides with additional concrete. He and Intern Larry (who is very skilled at just this work!) will pour the countertops Friday Aug. 24th. Anita’s mom is designing a water themed mosaic outline. If anyone has pieces of glass or tile to contribute they should be encouraged to do so. Paul will offer his expert input in regards to a french drain. Brian will need to purchase supplies and be reimbursed. Fundraising is needed. No decision was made as to how that might happen.
Watering
The community probably needs to be made aware that private watering can sometimes affect the water pressure in the main garden. Douglas reminded the committee that there has been a rule in the past that requires private watering to be done at night.

The committee decided that we will ask only during the day and that private watering should be done before 7AM and after 6PM. Occasionally someone will be watering in the big gardening in the evening. The interns came up with a beautiful watering can flag that, when hoisted, means that watering is happening in the main garden and it takes precedence (due to water pressure issues). In other words, folks can take a quick peek to see if the flag is up so that they know not to water if it is. The flag will be mounted on a tall pole soon.
EggPlant Report
No eggplant report was given at this meeting. No eggiephile leadership was present 
YTD Biogaians Budget
The GTT bookkeeping position is vacant. The work of keeping track of spending is very far behind and no report is possible at this time. Carol Day, Ellen and Mary will try to get the books caught up and functional.did Risa offer to help with this as well? Biogaians and piglets really need to know how much money is left in the Landscaping budget as soon as possible..
Fruit Harvest Plan
Garden workers will do as much fruit harvesting on Wed. and Thursday of this week as possible. Part of the Harambe on Sat. will include harvesting and food preserving. Food preservation may go on in the afternoon as well.
Harambe
1) fruit harvest - tasks are to pick apples, press apples, freeze apples, dry apples, (and plums?) Leader?

2) French drain around EggPlant -Paul leading

3) moving concrete blocks from the end of Lost Lake Rd to the gathering space

4) it was suggested that we work on the area by the Songaia sign but the committee felt that at this time the fruit harvest and preservation was a higher priority
The Big Picture 
Hyra expressed what she described as concerns and “outside the box” ideas. The concerns centered around how overwhelming all of the work that needs to done on the land is. Many nodded their heads! Many projects are very labor intensive.(E.G. bindweed, invasives removal, garden, trimming trees that are over roofs, forest health management). She offered some creative ideas for possible solutions. Mary suggested that we take 20 minutes at each meeting to look at “the big picture.”
NEXT MEETING: Tuesday, August 28, 7PM
